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Exec Leadership Retreat

[image: image2.jpg]


According to EL Exec Officer Connor “Bruce” Koch, F’12, key Exec Officers from the outgoing and incoming Board held a leadership retreat on May 2-4, 2014, at a rented beach house in Oxnard.

Chapter President-elect Derek “Chompo” Morefield, S’12, filed the following.  

“We rented a beach house for a weekend in Oxnard for a mix of current and incoming Executive Officers to hold a leadership retreat.  There, away from distractions, we hashed-out many issues – including the following:

1.  The specific responsibilities, goals, and authority of each Exec position;

2.  Chapter by-laws, last revised in 2006, were updated;

3.  We discussed a new judicial review process and dealing with internal affairs;

4.  Two new Exec positions were created:  Alumni Relations and House Scholar;

5.  Exec members shared experiences and how the next officer could improve;

6.  Above all, we BONDED.  I've never seen a more professional, and structured argument that was purely out of passion for our house.”

Brandon “Thumbs” Scott, S’12, the new House Scholar, reports, “This new position’s goal is to support increasing house GPA, academic success in general, and success after graduation.  Older brothers will support younger brothers, including help with cover letters, resumes and/or mock interviews.  I am considering incenting tutoring.  This position will focus on helping brothers who are struggling and bringing them closer together in the process.”

EL Bruce and President-elect Chompo closed their joint report with the following.  

“Renting the house had effects I had not intended.  We were away from all of Cal Poly, free from people interrupting, and had no one to talk to except the brothers there.  This created an atmosphere where not only did everyone share their feelings about the house - but they also built on this - tackling the issue of how we were going to progress.”

“We had 12 intelligent and passionate brothers sitting in a room determining the direction of the house.  At times emotions got the best of us.  Through all this, we proved that, by working together, everyone can contribute to making Delta Sigma Phi the best experience available to young men at Cal Poly.”

“We thank ACB and our Alumni Association for helping to fund this experience.  We hope this retreat can continue to occur every year to inspire new leaders to reach for even higher positions in the house.” 

